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November 2019 
President 

Gary Baker 
330.321.6274 

ggbaker@zoominternet.net 
Vice President 

Pete Klapp 
330.388.2074 

pkengr@hotmail.com 
Treasurer 

Daniel Tennant 
330.322.1993 

dtennant33@neo.rr.com 
Secretary 

Randy Brooks 
330.635.6919 

randmunn@gmail.com 
Newsletter Editor 

Mike Baker 
330.328.2493 

mike289@roadrunner.com 
Young Eagles Coordinator 

Gary Baker—Flight Advisor 
330.321.3274 

ggbaker@zoominternet.net 
 

Normal Monthly Meeting 
Skypark Airport (15G) 

Second Thursday @ 7:00 PM 
EAA 846 Website 

http://846.eaachapter.org 
Skypark Website 

www.flyskypark.com 

The next regular monthly  
meeting is Thursday,  
November 14, 2019 at 7 pm. 
 
 

Meeting Topic:  

Our November meeting will be a working 
meeting for all chapter members. This meeting 
will be to nominate officers and board members and how to best utilize 
the donated T-51 Titan Mustang. We have talked in generalities about the 
direction and need to determine the best course of action. Jeff Paden is 
also putting a squawk list of items to be 
repaired prior to selling the aircraft. Please 
plan to attend this very important meeting 
with your suggestions! 

This month’s meeting will be located in the 
FBO building at the Skypark Airport. The 
meeting will begin at 7 pm. 

Volume: 20        EAA Chapter 846 Newsletter -  Wadsworth, Ohio    Issue: 11 

WINGNUT 

Do you recognize this homebuilt utility airplane design for the occasional pilot 
who wants to enjoy fun flying with confidence.  It is very maneuverable, yet very 
stable, with excellent takeoff and climb performance using a Volkswagen engine 
for power.  See page 10 for more information. 

Skypark Airport - 15G 
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 President’s Corner  

 Many thanks go to Terry Parris for joining our October 
meeting and talking to us about working as an Air Traffic 
Controller at Akron-Canton Airport. There were many 
good questions about the relocation of the Akron 
Approach facility to Cleveland Hopkins Airport. Terry is 
now working only in the CAK Tower, since the CAK 
Approach was moved. If you fly in to CAK after midnight, 
say hi to Terry! Thank you again, Terry, for your time 
spent with the Chapter. 

  Matthew Recker, recipient of the 2019 Chapter Air 
Academy 
Scholarship, will 
give a short 
presentation at 
the beginning of 
the November 
meeting. He will 
provide a report 
on his experiences 
during the Air 
Academy camp 
this past summer. 
This month’s 
meeting will be an 
important one 
where all 
members can provide input to help determine the 
Chapter’s direction in the coming years. We will be 
discussing options available to us because of the donated 
Titan Mustang. There are maintenance items on the 
Mustang that will need to be done over the winter. The 
Flight Plan (5-Year Plan for Chapter 846) will also be 
discussed in November. The Flight Plan was emailed to 
chapter members again on Monday, November 11th. 
Please look it over and be willing to take charge of any 
part of it. This will be a great help to the chapter and get 
more members involved in moving the chapter forward. 

  The December meeting will be our Annual Meeting in 
the Meeting Room at Wadsworth Skypark Airport. We 
will begin at 7 p.m., with social time beginning at 6:30 
p.m. Future meetings thru March will be held in the 
meeting room at Skypark Airport.  

  I would like to welcome our new member to the 
chapter. Mike Jeakle. Mike joined the chapter last 
month. Welcome, Mike! 

  I attended my last meeting in Oshkosh the first week of 
November as a member of the EAA Homebuilt Aircraft 

Council. EAA’s Homebuilt Aircraft Council ensures the 
organization’s continued focus on vital programs of 
benefit to current and future homebuilders. This council 
of EAA volunteer leaders represents homebuilders and 
provides direction for programs, services, and activities 
that add value for members who are dreaming of, 
building, buying, and flying homebuilt aircraft. The HAC 
also oversees the Homebuilt area of the grounds at 
Oshkosh Airport. I was privileged to have served on the 
Council for the past seven years. I learned a lot from the 
EAA staff and my fellow HAC members over the years. It 
was my pleasure to serve on the Council. I’ll be glad to 

attempt to 
answer any 
questions anyone 
might have about 
the Council. 

  I hope everyone 
enjoyed the two 
major Chapter 
events of 
October. The 
MyPlace Fly-In 
was a 
tremendous 
success and I 
heard that the 
chapter was very 
well represented 

with members flying in for the pancakes. A huge thanks 
go out to Steve Zaleski, who opened up his hangar at 
Mohican Airpark! Steve hosted the First Annual Chapter 
846 Chili Fly-In and more people showed up than were 
anticipated. Everyone that I have talked with enjoyed 
themselves and could not say enough good things 
about the event and the Airpark. Thank you, Steve! 

  I was unable to attend either of the October fly-in’s 
because Mary and I took part in a twelve-day River 
Danube cruise in Central Europe. It was a fantastic trip! 
We spent two nights in Prague, seven nights on the 
cruise ship MS Joy, operated by Tauck Cruises, and the 
last two nights in Budapest. We visited a village or 
major city every day, including Bratislava and Vienna. 
We had never gone on a river cruise, but now will highly 
recommend it to anyone, especially on Tauck! 

  I look forward to seeing you on Thursday. Bring a 
friend to the next meeting!  

   - Gary 
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EAA Chapter 846  
Nominating Committee 
 

Over the past few weeks the nominating committee has 
been working diligently to recruit candidates for the 
various elected positions for the upcoming December 
elections. During this time we have met with much 
success , but also much frustration. We have been able 
recruit candidates for the Board of Directors positions, 
the Treasurer position, and the Vice President position. 
However, despite many suggestions and making many 
contacts, we have been unable to recruit anyone for the 
position of Secretary or President. It goes without saying 
these are very important positions and are crucial to the 
continued success of our chapter. It is imperative that we 
have candidates for these positions before the December 
elections. Randy Brooks has served as Secretary for the 
last 5 years and Gary Baker has served as President for 9 
consecutive years. They both have done exemplary jobs, 
but it is time for someone else to step up and serve in 
these positions. Anyone interested in becoming a 
candidate for either of these positions can contact 
nominating committee members Paul Lutz, Bob Taylor, or 
Greg Cantrell. 

Fly-out to Chili Fly-In  
at Mohican Airpark 

 

The chapter's 1st Annual Chili 
Fly In at Mohican Airpark was 
a success.  Our gracious hosts 
for the day was Steve and 
Julie Zaleski.  They recently 
purchased a hangar at 
Mohican Airpark and agreed 

(were persuaded) to let us have the fly in there.  The 
weather for the day could not have been better for the 
middle of October.  Members helped set up the hangar 
with tables and chairs, made crock pots of chili and side 
dishes to share, and Steve 
cooked the hot 
dogs.  Around 1130 people 
started to arrive by either 
car or airplane.  Over 40 
people and 21 airplanes 
made the fly in a success. 
Thanks to every one who 
came out and helped.  It was appreciated.  Plans are 
already underway for the 2nd annual Chili Fly In at 
Mohican Airpark.   -  Paul 

EAA Chapter 
Survey 
 You should have received 
a forwarded email from 
EAA asking you to 
complete a short survey 
on your chapter. This 
survey should take less than ten minutes. Survey results are 
sent to EAA and then the Chapter Office shares the results re 
our Chapter with the Chapter officers, as well as how our 
Chapter compares to all of the other 900 EAA Chapters. If you 
might be a former chapter member and have not received the 
survey, please let Gary Baker or another officer know. The 
chapter is interested in all responses, including knowing why 
past chapter members no longer attend meetings or events. 
Thank you for your participation! 

Chapter Dues 
 If you have not yet paid the 2019 
chapter  dues, please bring your 
cash or check for $25.00 for new 
memberships and $25 for renewals. Give checks or cash 
to Dan Tennant at the next meeting. We request that all 
members fill out the membership form so that we can 
keep our records up-to-date. 
 

Affordable Flying 
 Here’s a fun video from EAA 
about a very frugal builder... 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=RO9vDnbPtYU  

 

Fred Coblentz’s Cessna 
 at Mohican Airpark 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RO9vDnbPtYU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RO9vDnbPtYU
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EAA Tool Crib Program  
for Chapter 849 
 Goal: Encourage EAA Chapters to 
improve their support of members 
building and maintaining aircraft. 

Summary: EAA will match 30% of 
qualified tool purchases up to $300 
per chapter for 2019/2020 until the 
$30,000 grant is exhausted. 

  Bob Taylor will oversee the Chapter’s tool crib and will 
determine which tools the chapter might purchase on 
behalf of the chapter membership. EAA offers a match of 
thirty percent of qualified tool purchases up to $300 per 
chapter. Let Bob know if you have a preference for a one
-use tool that you think other members might also be 
able to utilize. Please consider this program and how it 
might assist you or other builders/flyers. We’ll be looking 
for input at the meeting on Thursday.  

Golden Knights 
at Wadsworth 
3G3 
 The Army Golden 
Knights recently got in 
some practice at 
Wadsworth Airport 3g3 .   
 

EAA IMC Meeting 

The regular EAA IMC and FAA Safety Team meeting will 
be happening at Wadsworth Airport 3G3, November 25 
at 7 pm. The meeting presentation is on “Winter Flying” 

  - Jason Lorenzon 

Chapter Member Update 
 Bill Blunt (Sonex #1594) recently 
contacted me with information 
that he wanted to pass on about 
his health status.  Mike 

Bill writes: 

Few in our chapter know that I 
have been a cancer patient since 
2007 and that since that time I 
have undergone numerous treatment regimes to 
prevent it's advance.  However, my follicular non-
Hodgkin's lymphoma has transitioned into a large-cell 
aggressive form, necessitating my current 
chemotherapy regime requiring a 5-day hospital stay 
every 3 weeks thru the end of February, 2020.  I just 
underwent my first cycle of treatment and faired very 
well with it - 1 cycle down, 5 more to go.  I plan to 
continue working at United in between treatment 
periods, but I may not be at any chapter meetings for 
awhile. If it should happen that I find myself in need of 
any more support than I already have I will let 
somebody know, but that is not anticipated.  - Bill Blunt 

Lorain Fly-out Photos 
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J3 Cub Restoration Update: 
The Cub has wings! 

On Friday, Nov 1 we had a wing hanging party. After 
almost 6 years and 2500hrs of work, it was time to mount 
the wings on my Cub for, hopefully, the final time. What 
makes a wing hanging party successful? Lots of friends, 
some expertise (still looking for that one) and beer 
(AFTER the wings are on). I tried to have everything ready 
so when the hired help arrived, we could get right to it. 
We initially used bolts that were one size under. That 
speeded things up getting the wings in place initially. 
Then we went back and replaced the bolts one by one 
with the correct sizes. Since then, we’ve leveled the 
airplane and rigged the wings to the proper settings for 
dihedral and washout, as well as the tail surfaces. Many 
thanks to Gary Baker, Karl Aber, Gary Kohler, Ron Lutz, 
Paul Lutz, Christi Lutz, Mimi Lutz and Bridgette Lutz (our 
expert flashlight holder) for the great help and 
encouragement. (My apologies to Bridgette—she thought 
she was coming to a wing party, as in Buffalo Wings. I 
promise Bridgette, next time we’ll have real Buffalo 
wings, not Cub wings).  This is what the EAA is all about—
fellow members helping out whenever asked—adding 
that special touch to every project we do. Thanks again to 
everyone- rides will be given when it warms up! 

Randy Brooks 

EAA World of Flight  
2020 Calendars 
Available 
   A limited number of EAA 
calendars will be available 
for sale at the October 
meeting. The price will be 
$10, cash or check. See Gary 
Baker to get yours! 
 

Chapter Christmas Party 
   The annual Chapter Christmas Party 
is scheduled for Saturday, January 4, 
2020. The location will be the same as 
the past few years at Krabill Shelter at 
Chippewa Lake. A coordinator is 
needed to take care of the main meat 
dish for the party. Please let Gary Baker know of your 
willingness to help with this event. 

 
EAA Builder’s Log Website 
   EAA has created a free website for homebuilders to use 
to document their building project. EAA introduced an 
online builders log website for EAA members to 
document their compliance with the 

New Chapter 846 Members 

   I would like to welcome our new member to the chapter. 
Mike Jeakle. Mike joined the chapter last month. Welcome, 
Mike! 

For Sale: Rebuilt 0-200A Continental  
Rebuilt 0-200A Continental with Millennium Cylinders For 
Sale. Contact Jason L by email: lorenzonlaw@gmail.com or 
330 472 5856. 

mailto:lorenzonlaw@gmail.com
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RV-9A QB Kit For Sale 
  The whole airframe is pretty much completed built 
from a quick build kit.  Got the gear legs too.  Only 
missing the Finishing Kit and an Engine.  Plans 
included with serial number.  Previous owner 
unfortunately died with his wife in a Comanche 
accident.  Current owner who apparently was a 
friend of the deceased just bought this kit with an 
engine but really only wanted the engine. He's 
asking $15k for the airframe.  Current owner: 

Steve Searle, Jr., 386-295-6570, 386-672-4022 

Located in Ormond Beach, FL 

 
 
 
 

Air Academy Scholarship 
  The Air Academy Scholarship application form is now 
ready. See page 7 for details. Applications are due 
February 8, 2020.  

Technical Counselors 
 & Flight Advisors 
  The chapter has Technical Counselors who are 
experienced airplane builders, restorers, and mechanics 
who volunteer their time to visit other EAA members 
who are in the process of building or restoring their 
own aircraft. 
  The goal of EAA’s Technical Counselors program is to 
help members present a “zero defect” aircraft at final 
inspection by the FAA. It’s aimed at providing 
experienced builders to help 
you make the right choices 
during construction. The 
Chapter’s Tech Counselors are 
Paul Lutz, Ron Lutz and Gary 
Baker. They are not the only 
experienced builders who are 
members of the chapter, though. They are the ones 
who volunteered to become a Tech Counselor. Please 
use any experienced builder as a reference for your 
project. The more eyes on the project, the better! 
  EAA Flight Advisors can help you find the right path to 
get you flying efficiently and, most importantly, safely. 
The Flight Advisors program is designed to increase 
sport aviation safety by developing a corps of 
volunteers who have demonstrated expertise in specific 
areas of flying and making them available to EAA 
members who may be preparing to fly an unfamiliar 
aircraft. Randy Brooks and Gary Baker are the Chapter’s 
Flight Advisors. Access EAA’s Flight Advisor program if 
you are:  

• Considering purchasing an airplane or ultralight 

• Preparing for flight in a newly built or restored 
aircraft 

Looking to transition to a high performance or 
unfamiliar aircraft 
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Thursday,  
November 14, 2019 

EAA Chapter 846 
Monthly Meeting 
 

November chapter meeting will be at the 
Skypark Meeting Room  - Officer and Board 
Nominations; T-51 maintenance  

7:00 PM 

Thursday,  
December 12, 2019 

EAA Chapter 846 
Monthly Meeting 
 

December chapter meeting will be at the 
Skypark Meeting Room  - Officer and Board 

Elections. Program TBD.  

7:00 PM 

Thursday,  
January 9, 2020 

EAA Chapter 846 
Monthly Meeting 
 

January chapter meeting will be at the Skypark 
Meeting Room  - Program TBD.  

7:00 PM 

2019 EAA Chapter 846—Calendar of Events 
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Current Member Projects: 
 Paul & Ron Lutz, RV-9A under construction  

 Joe Walker, RV-7  -  Working on the instrument panel & wiring 

 Dale Holmes, RV-7 -  Working on fuselage 

 Stan Vitkovic, Zenith CH701, CX4 

 Dave Manning, BD-5 Restoration 

 Lloyd Fiste, Zenith CH-601 - Wing upgrade completed, ready for re-assembly  

 Jeff Zink, RV-7 - Working on the wings 

 Mike Baker, Sonex - Fitting top of fire wall with glareshield 

 Dan McAlonan, Stolp Starlet SA-500, Rigging wings 

 Pete Klapp, KR2S - Working on changing the brake pedal configuration before first flight 

 Randy Brooks, J3 Cub Restoration - Completed the wing attachment, see page 5 

 Tony Harding, HM14e, Flying Flea, fuselage and wings near complete. Inspection planned  

 Jim Yurichak, Kolb Firefly— 

 William Blunt, Sonex -  Working on fabrication of metal parts for wings 

 Bob Taylor, RANS S20 –  Final assembly and fit of FWF 

 Jay Waddell, RV 9A - Completed the engine baffle, working on cowl & instr. panel.  

 Rob Trout, RV-14 - Working on the tail cone 

 Paul Hancheck, Skybolt, Working on fuselage tubing and welding 

 Jeff Polack, RV-8A - Tail work 

 Jeff Hartzler & Steve Zaleski, Chinook, fuselage covering almost complete 

 Barry & Valerie Wawrin  -  RV-14A, Working on aft fuselage 

 Dale & Nancy Housley, Volmer VJ-22  - Purchased a project and a new set of plans 

For more information about Cygnets also check out: http://vikingaircraft.com/  

http://aircraftproducts.wicksaircraft.com/viewitems/aircraft-kits/all-categories-aircraft-kits-cygnet
http://vikingaircraft.com/
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EAA CHAPTER 846 
MINUTES OF THE  

October 10, 2019 MEETING 
 

-- Meeting to Order @ 1910      

-- Introduction of New Members:  

-- Treasurer Report 

Checking account has enough funds to continue 
operation. Gary reviewed the current Chapter Income 
Statement.  

-- General Communications Reports 

--Project 21 initiative at EAA Hq. Plan is for youth aviation 
and education center adjacent to museum.  

--Wed, 30 Oct is next Chapter Board meeting- all 
welcome to attend. 

-- New Business 

Chapter Fly-Out—Swank Field, Sunday, Oct. 13. Paul 
reviewed fly- out plans and asked for participants to sign 
up. See newsletter for details. 

Chapter First Annual Chili Fly-In at Mohican Airpark, Sat 
Oct 19 @ 1200. . Steve Z will host at his new hangar. Fly 
or drive in. Again, if you are going, please sign up via 
Paul’s email. See newsletter for details.  

Calendars-$10-have 15 available. See Gary. 

Chapter Polo still available. $20. See Gary.  

Christmas Party—Saturday, January 4, 2020, Krabill 
Shelter, Chippewa Lake. Need coordinator.  

Ray Scholarship—changes to program for 2020. Gary 
reviewed changes to program- most notably the 
requirement for Chapter to match $5000 EAA funds to 
make up $10,000 scholarship.  

NOTE: Ben Nagy reported that he passed the Private 
written. Congrats to Ben. He only has a few hours of prep 
remaining before taking the Flight Test. Best of luck to 
Ben as he progresses through his training. 

November 2019 meeting topic—Mustang donation, Five-
Year Plan, chapter nominations. Gary reviewed agenda 
items. Meeting will be held at Skypark classroom.  

-- New members 

Welcome John (Mike) Jeakle. Mike is a private pilot / SEL 

-- Old Business   

-Ford Trimotor Tour Stop—Sept. 12-15, Wayne County 
Airport 

Jeff Paden, Matt Tomsheck, Walt Halloran-Tour Stop 
Coordinator Volunteer/Equipment Chairman 

Art/Karen Hernandez-Advertising and Marketing 
Chairmen 

Flew 29 flights, 319 pax, 273 paid at $5/pax, net income 
$3,354, 35 volunteers!  

THANKS TO ALL WHO PARTICIPATED to make this visit 

a great success. 

Have banners available for purchase for $20. Chapter 
decided to  present banners to youth in  chapter. 

Women in Aviation Day—Burke Lakefront Airport, Oct 5—
125 girls in attendance 

Brian Burke-Coordinator reported on the days’ activities. 
Thanks to  Tim Conway-Cirrus, Karl Aber-Comanche, 
Gary Baker-RV-6 who flew their planes to Burke for the 
event.  

-- Main Program 

Terry Parris, CAK Controller gave an informative 
presentation on the present status of Cleveland Approach 
control and the recent changes to airspace. Also, he 
discussed his ATC career and fielded questions from the 
Chapter. Thanks to Terry for a very informative 
presentation.   

--Current Member Projects: (17) 

Mike Baker, Sonex - Final fit for fuel tank and glareshield 
William Blunt, Sonex - Working on fabrication of metal 
parts for wings  
Randy Brooks, J3 Cub Restoration –  painting of entire 
aircraft is nearly complete. Assembly has begun. Plan to 
hang wings by end of month.  
Mike Guenthner, RV-8 – building rudder. 
Paul Hancheck, Skybolt, plans built—Built rotisserie for 
the fuselage  
Jeff Hartzler & Steve Zaleski, Chinook, fuselage covering 
complete. Engine runs and taxi testing now. 
Dale Housley – Volmer VJ22 – Working on construction of 
floats 
Pete Klapp- KR2-S. Doing taxi testing and brake redesign 
before first flight.  
Paul & Ron Lutz, CX4 Thatcher –Flight testing in progress 
Dan McAlonan, Stolp Starlet SA-500- Rigging wings Jeff 
Polack, RV-8A  --  Tail work Bob Taylor, RANS S20 – 
Paint complete. Assembly of controls, FWF work. Engine 
hung.  
Rob Trout, RV-14 – Building a paint booth for priming 
parts 
Jay Waddell, RV 9A – Panel fit and wiring underway. 
Panel to be covered in overlay wrap. Final details being 
addressed. Canopy work completed.  
Joe Walker, RV-7 -  Working on wiring   
Barry & Valerie Wawrin, RV-14 – Working on tail cone kit. 
Fred Wellman, SPA Panther LS – Working on firewall 
--Inactive Member Projects: (7)Lloyd Fiste, Zenith CH-
601 - Wing upgrade completed, ready for re-assembly, 
Dale Holmes, RV-7 -  Working on fuselage, Paul & Ron 
Lutz, RV-9A – No update, Dave Manning, BD-5 
Restoration, Stan Vitkovic, Zenith CH701, CX4, Jim 
Yurichak, Kolb Firefly—No update, Jeff Zink, RV-7  - 
Working on the wings  

 

-- Closing of the Meeting @ 2130 
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EAA CHAPTER 846 
MINUTES OF THE  

Board of Directors Meeting  
Oct 30, 2019 MEETING 

-Meeting to order @ 1900 
-Board Members present: Gary Baker, Pete Klapp, Randy 

Brooks, Dan Tennant, Mike Baker, Ron Lutz, Paul Lutz 
Chapter Members Present: Art Hernandez, Joshua Moore, Ed 

Nagy, Ben Nagy, Brad Wurst, Greg Cantrell, Bob Taylor, Jeff 
Paden 

--Ford TriMotor Tour Stop- Sept. 12-15, 2019 
Thank you’ s sent out by Greg C. to Wayne Co. Commissioners. 

EAA will send out letters also. 
--Proposed Donations to Chapter: 
C-182 windshield-friend of Jim Brown—Matt Tomsheck 
checking on paperwork. Chapter will accept donation. 
Disposition TBD. 
--EAA Chapter Survey sent out-needs to be forwarded to all 
Chapter members  
Deadline-December 1. Mike Baker will forward survey to all 
Chapter members.  
--Programs for remainder of 2019 
November—Officer and Board Nominations; T-51 maintenance 

and future plans for marketing 
December— Officer and Board Elections. Program TBD. 

Possibly Dale Housley presenting on Seaplanes.   
--Update from Nominating Committee. President, Vice 
President, Secretary and Treasurer positions as well as BOD 
need to be filled. Committee (Greg Cantrell, Paul Lutz and Bob 
Taylor) will meet prior to the Nov 14, 2019 Chapter meeting. 
Greg C. presented current slate of nominees. 
--Review of Five-Year Plan.  
Determination of proceeds from sale of Mustang: Investment, 
Hangar, Youth Scholarships. Board reviewed each line item. 
Bob Taylor and Brad Wurst volunteered to be POCs for Chapter 
tool crib. Randy B. will present Chapter hangar building 
proposal.  
--Titan Mustang Aircraft Donation 
Create Thank You plaque—Still to be done. Jeff Paden is POC 

and has draft to present to Nov meeting. 
Plaque in shape of Ohio, aircraft photo, statement of thanks 
from Chapter Officers engraved. 
Meeting adjourned @ 2108 
 
2019 Monthly Programs: 
January 10-RV-14A Flight Testing-Karl Aber, AOPA Air Safety 
Videos-Gary Baker 
February 14-ADS-B Update-Gary Baker March 14-Tour of 
Goodyear Hangar, Wingfoot Lake, Jerry Hissem, Chief Pilot—
Mike Baker 
April 11- Skypark, Chapter Hangar-Steve Steele, FAA-Barany 
Chair 
May 9- Cookout, Skypark, Chapter Hangar -Randy Brooks; Jim 
Olschlager-USAF Thunderbirds 
June 13- Cookout, Skypark, Chapter Hangar -Dave Manning; 
LtCol Jeff Siwik, USAF C130 pilot 

July 11- Cookout, Wadsworth—Bob Taylor 
August 8- Cookout, Medina—Oshkosh-Gary Baker 
September 12- Pizza Cookout, Skypark, Chapter Hangar - 
October 10- Terry Parris, CAK ATC Controller-Ed Nagy 
November 14- Officer and Board Nominations; T-51 
maintenance and future plans for marketing 
December 12- Officer and Board Elections; Dale Housley-
Seaplanes? 
2019 Chapter Activities/Events: 
Jan. 5 Christmas Party—Krabill Shelter, Chippewa Lake—Pete 
Klapp, Joe Begany 
May 5 Sunday Funday—Dayton Moraine Airport—Paul Lutz 
May 18 Chapter 846 Fly-In—Wadsworth Airport—Mike Baker, 
Greg Cantrell 
June 8 Young Eagles Day—Wadsworth Airport—Gary Baker 
June 30 Skypark Summer Celebration 
July 24 Wed Chapter Pancake Breakfast Detail-OSH 
July 24 Wed Chapter Cookout—Oshkosh  
Aug. 9-11 Chapter Fly-Out/Camp-Out—Swank Field—Paul Lutz 
Sept. 12-15 Ford TriMotor Tour Stop—Wayne County Airport  
Oct-Dec Welding Classes 
Oct. 13 MyPlace Fly-In, 8 am-3 pm—Paul Lutz 
Oct-Dec Welding Classes  
2020 Monthly Programs: 
January 9- 
February 13- 
March 12- Skypark, Chapter Hangar. Bob Taylor and Randy 
Brooks Fabric Covering systems. 
April 9- Skypark, Chapter Hangar- 
May 14- Cookout, Skypark, Chapter Hangar - 
June 11- Cookout, Skypark, Chapter Hangar - 
July 9- Cookout, Wadsworth—Bob Taylor? 
August 13- Cookout, Medina—Oshkosh-Gary Baker 
September 10- Pizza Cookout, Skypark, Chapter Hangar - 
October 8-  
November 12-  
December 10- 
 
2020 Chapter Activities/Events: 
Jan. 4 Christmas Party—Krabill Shelter, Chippewa Lake. 
**NEED COORDINATOR. 
May 3 Sunday Funday—Dayton Moraine Airport—Paul Lutz 
May 16 Chapter 846 Fly-In—Wadsworth Airport—Mike 
Baker, Greg Cantrell 
June 13 Young Eagles Day—Wadsworth Airport—Gary Baker 
June 28 Skypark Summer Celebration 
July ? Chapter Pancake Breakfast Detail-OSH 
July 22 Wed  Chapter Cookout—Oshkosh  
Aug. 12-16 Chapter Fly-Out/Camp-Out—Swank Field—Paul Lutz  
Oct. 11 MyPlace Fly-In, 8 am-3 pm—Paul Lutz 
Oct 17 2nd Annual Chapter Chili Fly In. Mohican Airpark. Paul 
Lutz and Steve Zaleski  
Oct-Dec Welding Classes?? 
Jan. 2, 2021 Christmas Party— 
 
NOTE: Possible Activities: Fly Out to Auburn, IN and Port 
Clinton, OH 
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EAA CHAPTER 

2020 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

Annual Dues: $25.00 by February 1. Please complete and mail To: Dan Tennant, 

Treasurer, 1610 Schroeder Rd, Mogadore, OH 44260.  Checks should be made out to: EAA Chapter 846.  New 

members dues will be prorated after April 30th at $2.00 per month. See schedule above. Chapter 846 memberships 

are available: Lifetime Membership $375.00, Family Memberships $30.00 and Student Memberships for $10.00 

PLEASE CIRCLE:  RENEWAL  (YEAR JOINED_________)     OR    NEW MEMBER 

Today’s Date:___________ 

Name:________________________________________________________________ 

Address:_______________________________________________________________ 

City:________________________________State:____________Zip Code:___________ 

Home Phone:______________________________Spouse Name:________________________ 

EAA National Member Number:______________________________Expiration Date:______________ 

You must be a current EAA National Member to be a voting EAA chapter member. 

Optional information: 

Project:_____________________________________% completed:__________________ 

Pilot Certificate and Ratings:___________________________________________________ 

Occupation:_________________________________________________________________ 

Company name:_________________________________________Work phone:_______________________ 

e-Mail Address:_________________________________________________(for receiving chapter newsletter) 

Please indicate any aviation skills or resources that you have and would be willing to share with other members. 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Does EAA Chapter 846 have your permission to publish this optional information in our chapter roster?     Yes    No 

Thank you for your membership in EAA Chapter 846! 

Wadsworth EAA Chapter 846 
Newsletter Address: P.O. Box 4064, Copley, OH 44321-9998, Phone: 330.328.2493 

Next Meeting is Thursday, November 14, 2019 at  
The FBO Meeting Room at Skypark Airport - @ 7:00 PM 

Dues  
Calculator 

   

Jan $25 July $19 

Feb $25 Aug $17 

Mar $25 Sept $15 

Apr $25 Oct $25 

May $23 Nov $25 

June $21 Dec $25 


